
Campus Relations Year End Report 2015-16 

Members were: Jered Pigeon, Daniel Erichsen, Emily Hegg, Shelly Lura, Joni Massey, Barb Mullins, and Eric Gorecki. 

 

Fall 2015 

Our committee planned and organized another vendor show that was in conjunction with the silent 

auction put on by the Staff Senate Scholarship committee.  The vendor show and silent auction was held 

in the Alumni Center in November 2015.  The vendor show allows outside vendors to purchase a 

space/table to sell their product(s).  Those funds go into the Staff Senate Scholarship fund.  For more 

details about this event, please reference the scholarship committee’s year-end report. 

 One lesson learned was that we should call it the Holiday Extravaganza going forward because 

the purchasing department also held a vendor show the same week which was confusing to 

people.  

  

During the Holiday season, we planned and executed a successful bell ringing campaign in conjunction 

with the Salvation Army.  Approximately $350 was raised thanks to NDSU staff members volunteer 

hours! 

 

Our committee also hosted a fall blood drive on the west side of the Memorial Union on December 1st.  

We had 26 blood donations which filled up the schedule for participations; Way to go NDSU!   

 

Spring 2016 

We also co-hosted a blood drive on June 23 by collaborating our efforts with faculty senate. 

This was the first time we deployed this collaborative approach, but this was very welcomed by 

both senates.  This one was located at the Memorial Union.  We had a total of 17 blood 

donations, 1 person gave a double donation and 2 of the donors were first time blood givers. In 

addition, 9 of the volunteers utilized the Fast Track system that helped speed up the process of 

donating.  


